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? ? ? ? ? Lo, in my heart the heat of every heart burns high And in mine eyes unite the tears of every eye..Then, when he rode to his house that he
had bought, the shopkeeper and his wife came to him and gave him joy of his safety; whereupon he ordered them three swift thoroughbred horses
and ten dromedaries and an hundred head of sheep and clad them both in sumptuous dresses of honour. Then he chose out ten slave-girls and ten
black slaves and fifty horses and the like number of she- camels and three hundred head of sheep, together with twenty ounces of musk and as
many of camphor, and sent all this to the King of Baghdad. When this came to Ins ben Cais, his wit fled for joy and he was perplexed wherewithal
to requite him. Moreover, El Abbas gave gifts and largesse and bestowed dresses of honour upon great and small, each after the measure of his
station, save only Mariyeh; for unto her he sent nothing..Man of Khorassan, his Son and his Governor, Story of the, i. 218..48. Haroun Er Reshid
with the Damsel and Abou Nuwas dc.Then said Er Razi to El Merouzi, 'Come with me to my city, for that it is nearer [than thine].' So he went with
him, and when he came to his lodging, he said to his wife and household and neighbours, 'This is my brother, who hath been absent in the land of
Khorassan and is come back.' And he abode with him in all honour and worship three days' space. On the fourth day, Er Razi said to him, 'Know, O
my brother, that I purpose to do somewhat' 'What is it?' asked El Merouzi. Quoth the other, 'I mean to feign myself dead and do thou go to the
market and hire two porters and a bier. [Then come back and take me up and go round about the streets and markets with me and collect alms on
my account.] (34).167. Kemerezzeman and the Jeweller's Wife dcccclxiii.Officer's Story, The Seventh, ii. 150..N.B.--The Roman numerals denote
the volume, the Arabic the page.How many, in Yemameh, dishevelled widows plain! i. 50..77 The Draper and the Thief (234) dclxi.Now the liefest
of all things to Mariyeh was the recitation of poems and verses and linked rhymes and the twanging [of the strings of the lute], and she was versed
in all tongues; so she took the letter and opening it, read that which was therein and apprehended its purport. Then she cast it on the ground and
said, "O nurse, I have no answer to make to this letter." Quoth the nurse, "Indeed, this is weakness in thee and a reproach unto thee, for that the
people of the world have heard of thee and still praise thee for keenness of wit and apprehension; so do thou return him an answer, such as shall
delude his heart and weary his soul." "O nurse," rejoined the princess, "who is this that presumeth upon me with this letter? Belike he is the stranger
youth who gave my father the rubies." "It is himself," answered the woman, and Mariyeh said, "I will answer his letter on such a wise that thou
shalt not bring me other than it [from him]." Quoth the nurse, "So be it." So the princess called for inkhorn and paper and wrote the following
verses:.When the king heard this story, he said in himself, "Verily, had I given ear to the sayings of my courtiers and inclined to the idle prate [of
those who counselled me] in the matter of [the slaying of] my vizier, I had repented to the utterest of repentance, but praised be God, who hath
disposed me to mansuetude and long-suffering and hath endowed me with patience!" Then he turned to the vizier and bade him return to his
dwelling and [dismissed] those who were present, as of wont..24. The Ten Viziers; or the History of King Azad- bekht and his Son ccccxxxv.? ? ? ?
? "Breaker of hearts," quoth she, "I call it, for therewith I've broken many a heart among the amorous race.".When the dead man found himself
alone, he sprang up, as he were a Satan, and donning the washer's clothes, (39) took the bowls and water-can and wrapped them up in the napkins.
Then be took his shroud under his arm and went out. The doorkeepers thought that he was the washer and said to him, 'Hast thou made an end of
the washing, so we may tell the Amir?' 'Yes,' answered the sharper and made off to his lodging, where he found El Merouzi soliciting his wife and
saying to her, 'Nay, by thy life, thou wilt never again look upon his face; for that by this time he is buried. I myself escaped not from them but after
travail and trouble, and if he speak, they will put him to death.' Quoth she, 'And what wilt thou have of me?' 'Accomplish my desire of thee,'
answered he, 'and heal my disorder, for I am better than thy husband.' And he fell a-toying with her..The two girls let me down from fourscore
fathoms' height, i. 49..Now there was a ruined building hard by and he climbed up on to a high wall and gave not over clambering hither and
thither, of the excess of his carefulness, till his feet betrayed him and he slipped [and fell] to the bottom and died, whilst his companions arose in
the morning in health [and weal]. Now, if he had overmastered his corrupt (259) judgment and submitted himself to fate and fortune fore-ordained,
it had been safer and better [for him]; but he made light of the folk and belittled their wit and was not content to take example by them; for his soul
whispered him that he was a man of understanding and he imagined that, if he abode with them, he would perish; so his folly cast him into
perdition. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more extraordinary than the story of the man who was lavish of his house and his victual to one whom he
knew not".So he repaired to the draper and buying of him a turban-cloth of lawn, returned with it to the old woman, who took it and burned it in
two places. Then she donned devotees' apparel and taking the turban-cloth with her, went to the draper's house and knocked at the door. When the
draper's wife saw her, she opened to her and received her kindly and made much of her and welcomed her. So the old woman went in to her and
conversed with her awhile. Then said she to her, "[I desire to make] the ablution [preparatory] to prayer." So the wife brought her water and she
made the ablution and standing up to pray, prayed and did her occasion. When she had made an end of her prayers, she left the turban-cloth in the
place of prayer and went away..When this came to the king's knowledge, he despatched troops in pursuit of Zourkhan, to stop the road upon him,
whilst he himself went out and overtaking the vizier, smote him on the head with his mace and slew him. Then he took his daughter by force and
returning to his dwelling-place, went in to her and married her. Arwa resigned herself with patience to that which betided her and committed her
affair to God the Most High; and indeed she was used to serve Him day and night with a goodly service in the house of King Dabdin her
husband..One of the good-for-noughts found himself one day without aught and the world was straitened upon him and his patience failed; so he
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lay down to sleep and gave not over sleeping till the sun burnt him and the foam came out upon his mouth, whereupon he arose, and he was
penniless and had not so much as one dirhem. Presently, he came to the shop of a cook, who had set up therein his pans (9) [over the fire] and
wiped his scales and washed his saucers and swept his shop and sprinkled it; and indeed his oils (10) were clear (11) and his spices fragrant and he
himself stood behind his cooking-pots [waiting for custom]. So the lackpenny went up to him and saluting him, said to him, 'Weigh me half a
dirhem's worth of meat and a quarter of a dirhem's worth of kouskoussou (12) and the like of bread.' So the cook weighed out to him [that which he
sought] and the lackpenny entered the shop, whereupon the cook set the food before him and he ate till he had gobbled up the whole and licked the
saucers and abode perplexed, knowing not how he should do with the cook concerning the price of that which he had eaten and turning his eyes
about upon everything in the shop..? ? ? ? ? Upon yon be the peace of God! May all prosperity, For what's decreed of years and lives, upon you
ever wait!.Then said the king, "Hast thou a need we may accomplish unto thee? For indeed we are exceeding beholden to thee for that which thou
didst in the matter of Hudheifeh and his folk." And he let cast over him a mantle of Egyptian satin, worth an hundred dinars. Moreover, he bade his
treasurer give him a thousand dinars and said to him, "O youth, take this in part of that which thou deserves! of us; and if thou prolong thy sojourn
with us, we will give thee slaves and servants." El Abbas kissed the earth and said, "O king, may grant thee abiding prosperity, I deserve not all
this." Then he put his hand to his poke and pulling out two caskets of gold, in each of which were rubies, whose value none could tell, gave them to
the king, saying, "O king, God cause thy prosperity to endure, I conjure thee by that which God hath vouchsafed thee, heal my heart by accepting
these two caskets, even as I have accepted thy present." So the king accepted the two caskets and El Abbas took his leave and went away to the
bazaar..? ? ? ? ? a. The Hawk and the Partridge cxlix.Queen Kemeriyeh embraced her, as also did Queen Zelzeleh and Queen Wekhimeh and
Queen Sherareh, and the former said to her, 'Rejoice in assured deliverance, for there abideth no harm for thee; but this is no time for talk.' Then
they cried out, whereupon up came the Afrits ambushed in the island, with swords and maces in their hands, and taking up Tuhfeh, flew with her to
the palace and made themselves masters thereof, whilst the Afrit aforesaid, who was dear to Meimoun and whose name was Dukhan, fled like an
arrow and stayed not in his flight till he carne to Meimoun and found him engaged in sore battle with the Jinn. When his lord saw him, he cried out
at him, saying, 'Out on thee! Whom hast thou left in the palace?' And Dukhan answered, saying, 'And who abideth in the palace? Thy beloved
Tuhfeh they have taken and Jemreh is slain and they have gotten possession of the palace, all of it.' With this Meimoun buffeted his face and head
and said, 'Out on it for a calamity!' And he cried aloud. Now Kemeriyeh had sent to her father and acquainted him with the news, whereat the raven
of parting croaked for them. So, when Meimoun saw that which had betided him, (and indeed the Jinn smote upon him and the wings of death
overspread his host,) he planted the butt of his spear in the earth and turning the point thereof to his heart, urged his charger upon it and pressed
upon it with his breast, till the point came forth, gleaming, from his back..Now the king, who had plundered Abou Sabir['s goods] and driven him
forth of his village, had an enemy; and the latter took horse against him and overcame him and captured his [capital] city; wherefore he addressed
himself to flight and came to Abou Sabir's city, craving protection of him and seeking that he should succour him. He knew not that the king of the
city was the headman whom he had despoiled; so he presented himself before him and made complaint to him; but Abou Sabir knew him and said
to him, 'This is somewhat of the issue of patience. God the Most High hath given me power over thee.' Then he bade his guards plunder the [unjust]
king and his attendants; so they plundered them and stripping them of their clothes, put them forth of his country. When Abou Sabir's troops saw
this, they marvelled and said, 'What is this deed that the king doth? There cometh a king to him, craving protection, and he despoileth him! This is
not of the fashion of kings.' But they dared not [be]speak [him] of this..105. El Feth ben Khacan and El Mutawekkil ccccxix.So she made ready and
setting out, traversed the deserts and spent treasures till she came to Sejestan, where she called a goldsmith to make her somewhat of trinkets. [Now
the goldsmith in question was none other than the prince's friend]; so, when he saw her, he knew her (for that the prince had talked with him of her
and had depictured her to him) and questioned her of her case. She acquainted him with her errand, whereupon he buffeted his face and rent his
clothes and strewed dust on his head and fell a-weeping. Quoth she, 'Why dost thou thus?' And he acquainted her with the prince's case and how he
was his comrade and told her that he was dead; whereat she grieved for him and faring on to his father and mother, [acquainted them with the
case]..? ? ? ? ? s. The Journeyman and the Girl dccccix.The merchant went out and returned to the old woman, who, seeing him changed of colour,
said to him, 'What did he ask thee, [may God confound] his hoariness?' So he acquainted her with the case and she said to him, 'Fear not; I will
bring thee forth of this [strait].' Quoth he, 'God requite thee with good!' And she said, 'To-morrow go to him with a stout heart and say, "The answer
to that whereof thou askest me is that thou put the heads of two staves into one of the holes; then take the other two staves and lay them across the
middle of the first two and stop with their heads the second hole and with their butts the fourth hole. Then take the butts of the first two staves and
stop with them the third hole."' (232).? ? ? ? ? Oft as my yearning waxeth, my heart consoleth me With hopes of thine enjoyment in all
security..IBN ES SEMMAK AND ER RESHID. (161).? ? ? ? ? Thou left'st unto me, after thee, languor and carefulness; I lived a life wherein no
jot of sweetness I espied..As for the governor, he wasted all that was with him and returned to the city, where he saw the youth and excused himself
to him. Then he questioned him of what had befallen him and he told him, whereat he marvelled and returned to companionship with him; but the
youth ceased to have regard for him and gave him not stipends, as of his [former] wont, neither discovered to him aught of his secrets. When the
governor saw that there was no profit for him with the young Khorassani, he returned to the king, the ravisher of the damsel, and told him what the
chamberlain had done and counselled him to slay the latter and incited him to recover the damsel, [promising] to give his friend to drink of poison
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and return. So the king sent for the chamberlain and upbraided him; whereupon he fell upon him and slew him and the king's servants fell upon the
chamberlain and slew him..Would we may live together, and when we come to die, i. 47..Then he took my clothes and washed them and dried
them, and put them on me; after which he said to me, "Get thee gone to thy house." So I returned to my house and he accompanied me, till I came
thither, when he said to me, "May God not forsake thee! I am thy friend [such an one, who used to take of thee goods on credit,] and I am beholden
to thee for kindness; but henceforward thou wilt never see me more."'.? ? ? ? ? Sandhill (132) and down (133) betwixt there blooms a yellow
willow-flower, (134) Pomegranate-blossoms (135) and for fruits pomegranates (136) that doth bear..? ? ? ? ? j. The Enchanted Springs
dcccclxxxvi.Then she returned home, troubled and careful; and when her husband saw her on this wise, he questioned her of her case and she said
to him, 'Verily, my breast is straitened by reason of thee and of the simpleness of thine intent. Straitness liketh me not and thou in thy [present]
craft gaiuest nought; so either do thou seek out a craft other than this or pay me my due (17) and let me go my way.' Her husband chid her for this
and admonished her; (18) but she would not be turned from her intent and said to him, 'Go forth and watch yonder physician how he doth and leam
from him what he saith.' Quoth he, 'Let not thy heart be troubled: I will go every day to the physician's assembly.'.Then she was silent, and when
the king heard her speech and profited by that which she said, he summoned up his reasoning faculties and cleansed his heart and caused his
understanding revert [to the right way] and turned [with repentance] to God the Most High and said in himself, "Since there befell the kings of the
Chosroes more than that which hath befallen me, never, whilst I abide [on life], shall I cease to blame myself [for that which I did in the slaughter
of the daughters of the folk]. As for this Shehrzad, her like is not found in the lands; so extolled be the perfection of Him who appointed her a
means for the deliverance of His creatures from slaughter and oppression!" Then he arose from his session and kissed her head, whereat she
rejoiced with an exceeding joy, she and her sister Dinarzad..The merchant believed her and she took leave of him and went away, leaving in his
heart a thousand regrets, for that the love of her had gotten possession of him and he knew not how he should win to her; wherefore he abode
enamoured, love-distraught, unknowing if he were alive or dead. As soon as she was gone, he shut his shop and going up to the Court, went in to
the Chief Cadi and saluted him. The magistrate returned his salutation and entreated him with honour and seated him by his side. Then said
Alaeddin to him, "I come to thee, a suitor, seeking thine alliance and desiring the hand of thy noble daughter." "O my lord merchant," answered the
Cadi, "indeed my daughter beseemeth not the like of thee, neither sorteth she with the goodliness of thy youth and the pleasantness of thy
composition and the sweetness of thy discourse;" but Alaeddin rejoined, saying, "This talk behoveth thee not, neither is it seemly in thee; if I be
content with her, how should this irk thee?" So they came to an accord and concluded the treaty of marriage at a dower precedent of five purses
(257) paid down then and there and a dower contingent of fifteen purses, (258) so it might be uneath unto him to put her away, forasmuch as her
father had given him fair warning, but he would not be warned..? ? ? ? ? j. The Unjust King and the Tither dcccxcix.Daughter of the Poor Old Man,
The Rich Man who married his Fair, i. 247..So he went walking in the thoroughfares of the city and viewing its ordinance and its markets and
thoroughfares and gazing on its folk. Presently, Abou Nuwas met him. (Now he was of those of whom it is said, "They love the fair," (8) and
indeed there is said what is said concerning him. (9) When he saw Noureddin Ali, he stared at him in amazement and exclaimed, "Say, I take
refuge with the Lord of the Daybreak!" (10) Then he accosted the young Damascene and saluting him, said to him, "Why do I see my lord alone
and forlorn? Meseemeth thou art a stranger and knowest not this country; so, with my lord's permission, I will put myself at his service and
acquaint him with the streets, for that I know this city." Quoth Noureddin, "This will be of thy favour, O uncle." Whereat Abou Nuwas rejoiced and
fared on with him, showing him the markets and thoroughfares, till they came to the house of a slave-dealer, where he stopped and said to the
youth, "From what city art thou?" "From Damascus," answered Noureddin; and Abou Nuwas said, "By Allah, thou art from a blessed city, even as
saith of it the poet in the following verses:.Therewithal the king bade all his officers go round about in the thoroughfares and colleges [of the town]
and bring before him all strangers whom they found there. So they went forth and brought him much people, amongst whom was the man who had
painted the portrait. When they came into the presence, the Sultan bade the crier make proclamation that whoso wrought the portrait should
discover himself and have whatsoever he desired. So the poor man came forward and kissing the earth before the king, said to him, "O king of the
age, I am he who painted yonder portrait." Quoth El Aziz, "And knowest thou who she is?" "Yes," answered the other; "this is the portrait of
Mariyeh, daughter of the king of Baghdad." The king ordered him a dress of honour and a slave-girl [and he went his way]. Then said El Abbas, "O
father mine, give me leave to go to her, so I may look upon her; else shall I depart the world, without fail." The king his father wept and answered,
saying, "O my son, I builded thee a bath, that it might divert thee from leaving me, and behold it hath been the cause of thy going forth; but the
commandment of God is a foreordained (61) decree." (62).On the fourth day, all the troops and the people of the realm assembled together to the
[supposed] king and standing at his gate, craved leave to enter. Selma bade admit them; so they entered and paid her the service of the kingship and
gave her joy of her brother's safe return. She bade them do suit and service to Selim, and they consented and paid him homage; after which they
kept silence awhile, so they might hear what the king should command. Then said Selma, 'Harkye, all ye soldiers and subjects, ye know that ye
enforced me to [accept] the kingship and besought me thereof and I consented unto your wishes concerning my investment [with the royal dignity];
and I did this [against my will]; for know that I am a woman and that I disguised myself and donned man's apparel, so haply my case might be
hidden, whenas I lost my brother. But now, behold, God hath reunited me with my brother, and it is no longer lawful to me that I be king and bear
rule over the people, and I a woman; for that there is no governance for women, whenas men are present. Wherefore, if it like you, do ye set my
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brother on the throne of the kingdom, for this is he; and I will busy myself with the worship of God the Most High and thanksgiving [to Him] for
my reunion with my brother. Or, if it like you, take your kingship and invest therewith whom ye will.'.46. The Loves of Budour and Jubeir ben
Umeir dlxxxvii.There was once aforetime a chief officer [of police] and there passed by him one day a Jew, with a basket in his hand, wherein were
five thousand dinars; whereupon quoth the officer to one of his slaves, "Canst thou make shift to take that money from yonder Jew's basket?"
"Yes," answered he, nor did he tarry beyond the next day before he came to his master, with the basket in his hand. So (quoth the officer) I said to
him, "Go, bury it in such a place." So he went and buried it and returned and told me. Hardly had he done this when there arose a clamour and up
came the Jew, with one of the king's officers, avouching that the money belonged to the Sultan and that he looked to none but us for it. We
demanded of him three days' delay, as of wont, and I said to him who had taken the money, "Go and lay somewhat in the Jew's house, that shall
occupy him with himself." So he went and played a fine trick, to wit, he laid in a basket a dead woman's hand, painted [with henna] and having a
gold seal- ring on one of the fingers, and buried the basket under a flagstone in the Jew's house. Then came we and searched and found the basket,
whereupon we straightway clapped the Jew in irons for the murder of a woman..Then he arose and going in to his daughter, found her mother with
her; so he set out to them the case and Mariyeh said, "O father mine, my wish is subject unto (122) thy commandment and my will ensueth thy will;
so whatsoever thou choosest, I am still obedient unto thee and under thy dominion." Therewithal the King knew that Mariyeh inclined unto El
Abbas; so he returned forthright to King El Aziz and said to him, "May God amend the King! Verily, the occasion is accomplished and there is no
opposition unto that which thou commandest" Quoth El Aziz, "By God's leave are occasions accomplished. How deemest thou, O King, of fetching
El Abbas and drawing up the contract of marriage between Mariyeh and him?" And Ins ben Cais answered, saying, "Thine be it to decide.".Sons,
Story of King Suleiman Shah and his, i. 150..? ? ? ? ? Yet, if with him forgotten be the troth-plight of our loves, I have a king who of his grace will
not forget me e'er..? ? ? ? ? Thine approof which shall clothe me in noblest attire And my rank in the eyes of the people raise high..?STORY OF
DAVID AND SOLOMON..The Twenty-Seventh Night of the Month.Now he had a nurse, a foster-mother, on whose knees he had been reared, and
she was a woman of understanding and misdoubted of him, but dared not accost him [with questions]. So she went in to Shah Khatoun and finding
her in yet sorrier plight than he, asked her what was to do; but she refused to answer. However, the nurse gave not over coaxing and questioning
her, till she exacted of her an oath of secrecy. So the old woman swore to her that she would keep secret all that she should say to her, whereupon
the queen related to her her history from first to last and told her that the youth was her son. With this the old woman prostrated herself before her
and said to her, 'This is an easy matter.' But the queen answered, saying, 'By Allah, O my mother, I choose my destruction and that of my son rather
than defend myself by avouching a thing whereof they will not credit me; for they will say, "She avoucheth this, but that she may fend off reproach
from herself" And nought will avail me but patience.' The old woman was moved by her speech and her intelligence and said to her, 'Indeed, O my
daughter, it is as thou sayst, and I hope in God that He will show forth the truth. Have patience and I will presently go in to the king and hear what
he saith and contrive somewhat in this matter, if it be the will of God the Most High.'.King Suleiman Shah and his Sons, Story of, i. 150.Officer's
Story, The Fourth, ii. 142..How long will ye admonished be, without avail or heed? iii. 40..? ? ? ? ? My body is dissolved with sufferance in vain;
Relenting, ay, and grace I hoped should yet betide;.? ? ? ? ? c. The Third Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor dxlvi.? ? ? ? ? Read then my writ and pity
thou the blackness of my fate, Sick, love- distraught, without a friend to whom I may complain..? ? ? ? ? The best of all religions your love is, for in
you Are love and life made easeful, untroubled and sincere..Then came her brother to him and said, "O Firouz, an thou wilt not acquaint me with
the reason of thine anger against thy wife, come and plead with us before the king." Quoth he, "If ye will have me plead with you, I will do so." So
they went to the king and found the cadi sitting with him; whereupon quoth the damsel's brother, "God assist our lord the cadi! I let this man on
hire a high-walled garden, with a well in good case and trees laden with fruit; but he beat down its walls and ruined its well and ate its fruits, and
now he desireth to return it to me." The cadi turned to Firouz and said to him, "What sayst thou, O youth?" And he answered, "Indeed, I delivered
him the garden in the goodliest of case." So the cadi said to the brother, "Hath he delivered thee the garden, as he saith?" And the other replied,
"No; but I desire to question him of the reason of his returning it." Quoth the cadi, "What sayst thou, O youth?" And Firouz answered, "I returned it
in my own despite, for that I entered it one day and saw the track of the lion; wherefore I feared lest, if I entered it again, the lion should devour me.
So that which I did, I did of reverence to him and for fear of him.".39. Yehya ben Khalid and the Man who forged a Letter in his Name ccvi.? ? ? ?
? In the wide world no house thou hast, a homeless wanderer thou: To thine own place thou shall be borne, an object for lament. (88).30. Isaac of
Mosul's Story of Khedijeh and the Khalif Mamoun cclxxix.? ? ? ? ? Yea, so but Selma in the dust my bedfellow may prove, Fair fall it thee! In
heaven or hell I reck not if it be..When it was the ninth day, the viziers [foregathered and] said, one to another, "Verily, this youth baffleth us, for as
often as the king is minded to put him to death, he beguileth him and ensorcelleth him with a story; so what deem ye we should do, that we may
slay him and be at rest from him?" Then they took counsel together and were of accord that they should go to the king's wife [and prompt her to
urge the king to slaughter the youth. So they betook themselves to her] and said to her, "Thou art heedless of this affair wherein thou art and this
heedlessness will not profit thee; whilst the king is occupied with eating and drinking and diversion and forgetteth that the folk beat upon tabrets
and sing of thee and say, 'The king's wife loveth the youth;' and what while he abideth on life, the talk will increase and not diminish." Quoth she,
"By Allah, it was ye set me on against him, and what shall I do [now]?" And they answered, "Do thou go in to the king and weep and say to him,
'Verily, the women come to me and tell me that I am become a byword in the city, and what is thine advantage in the sparing of this youth? If thou
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wilt not slay him, slay me, so this talk may be estopped from us.'".God keep the days of love-delight! How dearly sweet they were! i. 225..I abode
in my house, ill, a whole month; after which I went to the bath and coming out, opened my shop [and sat selling and buying as usual], but saw no
more of the man or the woman, till, one day, there stopped before my shop a young man, [a Turcoman], as he were the full moon; and he was a
sheep-merchant and had with him a bag, wherein was money, the price of sheep that he had sold. He was followed by the woman, and when he
stopped at my shop, she stood by his side and cajoled him, and indeed he inclined to her with a great inclination. As for me, I was consumed with
solicitude for him and fell to casting furtive glances at him and winked at him, till he chanced to look round and saw me winking at him;
whereupon the woman looked at me and made a sign with her hand and went away. The Turcoman followed her and I counted him dead, without
recourse; wherefore I feared with an exceeding fear and shut my shop. Then I journeyed for a year's space and returning, opened my shop;
whereupon, behold, the woman came up to me and said, 'This is none other than a great absence.' Quoth I, 'I have been on a journey;' and she said,
'Why didst thou wink at the Turcoman?' 'God forbid!' answered I. 'I did not wink at him.' Quoth she, 'Beware lest thou cross me;' and went
away..When King Shehriyar heard this story, he came to himself and awaking from his drunkenness, (164) said, "By Allah, this story is my story
and this case is my case, for that indeed I was in wrath (165) and [danger of] punishment till thou turnedst me back from this into the right way,
extolled be the perfection of the Causer of causes and the Liberator of necks! Indeed, O Shehrzad," continued he, "thou hast awakened me unto
many things and hast aroused me from mine ignorance."."There was once a man, a merchant, who had a wife and abundant wealth. He set out one
day on a journey with merchandise, leaving his wife big with child, and said to her, 'If it be the will of God the Most High, I will return before the
birth of the child.' Then he took leave of her and setting out, journeyed from country to country till he came to the court of one of the kings and
foregathered with him. Now this king was in need of one who should order his affairs and those of his kingdom and seeing the merchant well-bred
and intelligent, he charged him abide with him and entreated him with honour and munificence. After awhile, he sought of the king leave to go to
his own house, but the latter would not consent to this; whereupon he said to him, 'O king, suffer me go and see my children and come again.' So he
gave him leave for this and took surety of him for his return. Moreover, he gave him a purse, wherein were a thousand gold dinars, and the
merchant embarked in a ship and set sail, intending for his own country..Shehrzad and Shehriyar, ii. 111, iii. 141, 157..? ? ? ? ? How long did the
heart for thy love that languished with longing endure A burden of passion, 'neath which e'en mountains might totter and fail!.When I awoke and
opened my eyes, I found myself [in the open air] and the raft moored to the bank of the stream, whilst about me were folk of the blacks of Hind.
When they saw that I was awake, they came up to me, to question me; so I rose to them and saluted them. They bespoke me in a tongue I knew not,
whilst I deemed myself in a dream, and for the excess of my joy, I was like to fly and my reason refused to obey me. Then there came to my mind
the verses of the poet and I recited, saying:.So the thief entered, he and the husband; and when they were both in the chamber, she locked on them
the door, which was a stout one, and said to the thief, 'Out on thee, O fool! Thou hast fallen [into the trap] and now I have but to cry out and the
officers of the police will come and take thee and thou wilt lose thy life, O Satan!' Quoth he, 'Let me go forth;' and she said, 'Thou art a man and I
am a woman; and in thy hand is a knife and I am afraid of thee.' Quoth he, 'Take the knife from me.' So she took the knife from him and said to her
husband, 'Art thou a woman and he a man? Mar his nape with beating, even as he did with thee; and if he put out his hand to thee, I will cry out and
the police will come and take him and cut him in sunder.' So the husband said to him, 'O thousand-horned, (248) O dog, O traitor, I owe thee a
deposit, (249) for which thou dunnest me.' And he fell to beating him grievously with a stick of live-oak, whilst he called out to the woman for help
and besought her of deliverance; but she said, 'Abide in thy place till the morning, and thou shalt see wonders.' And her husband beat him within
the chamber, till he [well- nigh] made an end of him and he swooned away..47. El Melik en Nasir and the three Masters of Police cccxliii.So the
vizier went in to his daughter and said to her, 'O my daughter, the king seeketh thee of me and desireth to marry thee.' 'O my father,' answered she 'I
desire not a husband and if thou wilt marry me, marry me not but with one who shall be below me in rank and I nobler than he, so he may not turn
to other than myself nor lift his eyes upon me, and marry me not to one who is nobler than I, lest I be with him as a slave-girl and a
serving-woman.' So the vizier returned to the king and acquainted him with that which his daughter had said, whereat he redoubled in desire and
love-liking for her and said to her father, 'An thou marry me not to her of good grace, I will take her by force in thy despite.' The vizier again
betook himself to his daughter and repeated to her the king's words, but she replied, 'I desire not a husband.' So he returned to the king and told him
what she said, and he was wroth and threatened the vizier, whereupon the latter took his daughter and fled with her..Quoth Jesus (on whom be
peace!), 'Had these dealt prudently, they had taken thought for themselves; but they neglected the issues of events; for that whoso acteth prudently
is safe and conquereth, (252) and whoso neglecteth precaution perisheth and repenteth.' Nor," added the vizier," is this more extraordinary nor
goodlier than the story of the king, whose kingdom was restored to him and his wealth, after he had become poor, possessing not a single
dirhem.".Then said she, "O king, comest thou to a [watering-]place whereat thy dog hath drunken and wilt thou drink thereof?" The king was
abashed at her and at her words and went out from her, but forgot his sandal in the house..Selim followed him till he brought him to an
underground chamber and showed him somewhat of wine that was to his mind. So he occupied him with looking upon it and taking him at
unawares, sprang upon him from behind and cast him to the earth and sat upon his breast. Then he drew a knife and set it to his jugular; whereupon
there betided Selim [that wherewithal] God made him forget all that He had decreed [unto him], (72) and he said to the cook, 'Why dost thou this
thing, O man? Be mindful of God the Most High and fear Him. Seest thou not that I am a stranger? And indeed [I have left] behind me a
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defenceless woman. Why wilt thou slay me?' Quoth the cook, 'Needs must I slay thee, so I may take thy good.' And Selim said, 'Take my good, but
slay me not, neither enter into sin against me; and do with me kindness, for that the taking of my money is lighter (73) than the taking of my
life.'.All this while Meimoun's eye was upon her and presently he said to her, 'Harkye, Tuhfeh! Sing to me.' But Queen Zelzeleh cried out at him
and said, 'Desist, O Meimoun. Thou sufferest not Tuhfeh to pay heed unto us.' Quoth he, 'I will have her sing to me.' And words waxed between
them and Queen Zelzeleh cried out at him. Then she shook and became like unto the Jinn and taking in her hand a mace of stone, said to him, 'Out
on thee! What art thou that thou shouldst bespeak us thus? By Allah, but for the king's worship and my fear of troubling the session and the festival
and the mind of the Sheikh Iblis, I would assuredly beat the folly out of thy head!' When Meimoun heard these her words, he rose, with the fire
issuing from his eyes, and said, 'O daughter of Imlac, what art thou that thou shouldst outrage me with the like of this talk?' 'Out on thee, O dog of
the Jinn,' replied she, 'knowest thou not thy place?' So saying, she ran at him and offered to strike him with the mace, but the Sheikh Iblis arose and
casting his turban on the ground, said, 'Out on thee, O Meimoun! Thou still dost with us on this wise. Wheresoever thou art present, thou troubleth
our life! Canst thou not hold thy peace till thou goest forth of the festival and this bride-feast (222) be accomplished? When the circumcision is at
an end and ye all return to your dwelling-places, then do as thou wilt. Out on thee, O Meimoun! Knowest thou not that Imlac is of the chiefs of the
Jinn? But for my worship, thou shouldst have seen what would have betided thee of humiliation and punishment; but by reason of the festival none
may speak. Indeed thou exceedest: knowest thou not that her sister Wekhimeh is doughtier than any of the Jinn? Learn to know thyself: hast thou
no regard for thy life?'.? ? ? ? ? Sore, sore doth rigour me beset, its onslaughts bring me near Unto the straitness of the grave, ere in the shroud I'm
dight.
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